Student-Focused Spaces Team
September 21st, 2023
Minutes

1. Announcements 
2. Updates
a. Analytics Subgroup
i. Review divisional feedback received so far
1. Head count data informs about current use, but not hours we might be open.  Gate count can be low when head count is high, so it is very inexact.  The group discussed doing observations to understand how the space is used during different hours.  It would be helpful to share data collection methods across units and divisions.  For example, at Vet Med usage is basically circulation.  The focus of the feedback was on analytics, but not capturing individual studies (e.g. observation, focus groups, etc.).  
ii. Space usage statistics inventory
b. Cultural House/Broader DEI Consultation Subgroup
i. There was a discussion about implementation, and the importance of someone doing the work after the task force.  There was a lot of conversation about establishing how to build trust, and why students should care about discussing library spaces and services with us.  One option is to have the new DEIA group include an Outreach team that would be the longer-term follow up group.  The group also discussed how to scope the messaging and be transparent about what we can and can’t do.  Finally, creating a strategic communication plan, which would be implemented by either the task force or a new DEIA committee.  The language the group develops might also inform future research and IRB framing to make sure we are consistent with the principle of beneficence.  Some ideas from participatory action research might help ground the discussion in the needs of participants.  
3. Other



